
Illinois State University
Civil Service Council (CSC) Meeting

May 17, 2011
Approved Minutes- Motion by Blick, second by Arbogast
Present: Barb Arbogast, Bob Blick, Valerie Bridson, Tom Cotton, Jean Darnall, Dara Gibson, Maureen Peel, Carol Pfoff, Andrea Rediger, Theresa Sanchez, Jan Jolynn Staley, Jason Taylor, Troy Zeigler
Not Present: Sarita Cox, Christa Lawhun
Ex-Officio: none
Guests: Jan Cook
The May 17, 2011 meeting was called to order by the Chair, Theresa Sanchez at 12:05 pm.

A motion was made by T. Zeigler to approve the minutes of the May 3 meeting. The motion was seconded by J. Darnall and unanimously approved.
Chair’s remarks:  Chair Sanchez talked with President Bowman and the university has no information on the upcoming budget since the legislature was still in session.  Jim Carlson was the Council’s SURSMAC representative, but with his retirement that position will be opening.  President Bowman will talk to Kriss Clevinger and Jim Carlson about suggestions on who should fill that position.

OpenLine Report: The editor, A. Rediger, reported that the May issue will have 5 pages with lots of information.  Reminder that the next deadline is June 7.

The EAC representative, R. Marr, was not present but he did send a message that EAC had an upcoming meeting.
B. Arbogast reported on the legislative updates and talked about pending legislation about pensions.  There is some debate about whether they can legally change the existing pension while others say it is not a constitutional item.  It may come down to a legal battle.  The Money-Purchase options are reviewed every 5 years.  Chair Sanchez talked to the ethics officer, Shane McCreery who stated that the emails coming from SUAA regarding this legislation is OK as long as it is not politically based.
Jan Cook, SUAA liaison, talked about the vulnerability of the pensions and retirees benefits and stated that the legislation is teetering on what should be done. When asked about the Money-Purchase option, some legislators believe there are strong financial and political reasons to argue against keeping the status quo while others may take it to court.  Cook feels that common sense and reason are not factors in this decision.  Health insurance is not considered a protected benefit.  Cook talked about legislators looking at the combined family income when calculating premiums but hopes they look at a graduated premium that is based on the individual and not family income.  Springfield was in session during our meeting so Cook did not have any other updated information to tell us.
Scholarship application period: Chair Sanchez will send out a message on the listserv as a reminder of the deadline and there is an item in the OpenLine.
Elections would be closed on May 20 and ballots will be counted on Monday, May 23.  The candidates will be informed of the results and the new Council members will be announced in the OpenLine and posted on the website.

Constitution & By-Laws:  Since changes to the constitution require more than a Council vote (including a referendum to all Civil Service employees), it was determined that the committee’s proposals for Constitution changes be held off until a later date.  The By-Laws committee submitted a list of changes to the Council at the last meeting for our consideration.  Discussion ensued regarding the changes suggested by the committee.  The committee would take the comments made at the meeting and make changes.  The final proposal will be presented at the next meeting for a final vote.

The Council discussed the proposed legislation SB 178 which would negate the current health care contract decision and asked for a new bidding process.  This bill would extend the current benefit period for an additional two years, as well as allow the Commission on Government Forecasting and Accountability (COGFA) to oversee healthcare contracting decision, including the authority to approve or deny contracts. In addition, the bill would transfer the decision process from the control of the Department of Healthcare and Family Services back to Central Management Services.
There being no more business on the agenda, J. Staley made a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by C. Pfoff and approved.  Meeting adjourned at 1:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Andrea Rediger
Reminders: Deadline for next OpenLine –June 8
Upcoming CSC Meeting Dates –June 7, June 21, July5, July 19
Websites of Interest:

· Civil Service Council: http://www.cscouncil.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Civil Service System: http://www.succs.state.il.us
· SUCSS Classification Status Notices: http://www.sucss.state.il.us.cpm.asp
· ISU Annuitants Association: http://www.annuitants.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Annuitants Association: http://suaa.org
· Human Resources: http://www.hr.ilstu.edu
· A/P Council: http://www.apcouncil.ilstu.edu
· Academic Senate: http://www.academicsenate.ilstu.edu
The next regular Civil Service Council Meeting will be June 7, 2011 in the Spotlight Room at Bone Student Center.
PLEASE POST, ROUTE, OR COPY TO CIVIL SERVICE STAFF








